








On May 25, 2023, the Department of Forestry, in collaboration with the College Extension
Coordinator, Ms. Lyka Abayon-Sia, from the College of Agriculture and Forestry (CAF), conducted
a one-day seminar on Climate Change and Environmental Laws. This significant event took place
in Brgy. San Jose, Mayantoc, Tarlac, drawing a lively and engaged audience from the community.

The seminar was enthusiastically attended by barangay officials, led by Brgy. Captain Gene Dela
Cruz, along with representatives from various people's organizations and selected community
members. The attendees participated actively, showing a strong commitment to understanding the
urgent issues surrounding climate change and the importance of environmental laws in protecting
their community.

This seminar is part of the Barangay Integrated Development Framework Plan (BIDFPP), a
comprehensive strategy aimed at enhancing sustainable development within the barangay. Tarlac
Agricultural University (TAU) has committed to fulfilling this plan under its Adopt-a-Barangay
Program. Through this program, the university aims to foster partnerships with local communities
to promote sustainability and environmental resilience.

The seminar covered key topics including the effects of climate change on local ecosystems,
policies aimed at protecting natural resources, and specific laws that safeguard environmental health
and public welfare. Participants engaged in discussions about practical measures they could adopt in
their daily lives to mitigate environmental damage, and the role of local governance in enforcing
these laws. The program encouraged an exchange of ideas, highlighting the community's shared
responsibility in creating a sustainable future.

In conclusion, the seminar on Climate Change and Environmental Laws successfully raised
awareness among Brgy. San Jose residents. It underscored TAU's dedication to building resilient
communities through collaborative efforts with local and government partners. With the active
involvement of the barangay officials, people's organizations, and the community, the event marked
a pivotal step towards achieving a sustainable, eco-friendly future for Brgy. San Jose.


